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Dear St. Mary’s High School Family,

I would like to wish all of you a Blessed Christmas!  I look back over the last year and see the wonderful 
things happening at St. Mary’s High School through the efforts of our staff, students, parents, alumni, and 
community supporters. St. Mary’s continues the 130-year tradition of preparing our students for college 
and life as described in our school slogan, “A Catholic, College-Prep Family Since 1885.”

Earlier this year, St. Mary’s was voted the 2015 Best High School in Colorado Springs by Gazette readers. It’s 
a well-deserved honor that’s impressive considering we are one of the smallest high schools in the town. 
Our school is in wonderful hands under the leadership of our principal, Jim Felice, and our staff continues 
to find innovative ways to offer new programs for our students such as digital media design, choir, and 
drama productions. 

Father Joe Dygert joined our faculty this year as a full-time theology teacher.  We are thankful to have him 
at SMHS and with his presence we now have daily Mass opportunities at our school.

Our STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Math) program is in its second year, and is growing by leaps 
and bounds. The classes are preparing students for technical professions and next year we will add an AP 
Computer Science to the curriculum. 

Our website (www.smhscs.org) has a new look, including more information and videos. St. Mary’s also has 
a presence on social media. You can follow us on Facebook, Twitter, and instragram. Social media is a great 
way to keep up with school news and events. Go to our website at www.smhscs.org for more information.   

As many of you know, we had a transition in leadership with the recent resignation of our president. 
Although it’s a challenging change for the school, it will enable us to focus on two main areas:  enrollment 
and development. 

It is critical that we grow our enrollment. We continue to reach out to prospective families in our feeder 
schools, but we need to cast a wider net. To that end, we have hired Beth Bohannon as our full-time 
admissions director with her sole responsibility being to grow our enrollment. Together with our 
marketing team, she will reach out to spread the good news about SMHS and bring in new students. 

The other key area is development and we recently posted a development director position. We have 
many supporters from the last 130 years with whom we need to build relationships. If you know of 
someone who has a passion for Catholic education, loves working with people, and has experience in 
development, please encourage them to apply. A SMHS alumnus would be a great fit. The deadline for 
submission is Dec. 27, 2015. More information can be found on our website. 

Information on our “We Believe” campaign went out in the mail this fall. This campaign is a three-year 
program to help reduce debt that was accumulated during the last 20 years and to help us expand our 
premier academic programs. If you haven’t already made a pledge, I ask you to prayerfully consider 
helping SMHS. Since we are an independent Catholic School, we do not receive the same financial support 
from our diocese and parishes as the grade schools do; we rely on the generosity of our alumni and 

friends. There has already been $1.4 million pledged for the campaign, which is 
wonderful, but we need everyone’s help to set a foundation for the next 20 years 
at St. Mary’s. You can find more information about the campaign on our website. 
Please, consider supporting this campaign. 

I would like to thank all those who keep St. Mary’s High School in your daily prayers 
and support SMHS financially. We need both!  THANK YOU!  On behalf of our 
editorial staff, thank you for staying connected with our St. Mary’s High School 
Family.

Tom Resman 
Chairman, St. Mary’s High School Board of Directors

From the Board
PRINCIPAL
Jim Felice

EDITOR
Amy G. Partain
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On Campus

St. Mary’s Starts New Capital Campaign

During the spring of 2015, St. Mary’s lauched a new capital 
campaign, “We Believe...Our Faith, Our Family, Our Future.” By 
the end of October, through the generosity of the school’s 
supporters, the campaign had already raised more than $1.4 
million in gifts and pledges.

While the Annual Fund focuses on the school’s short-term 
financial obligations, the focus of the “We Believe” campaign is 
reducing the school’s current debts and improving facilities. The 
campaign priorities are based on $10 million of need, with the 
first priority being to reduce by $2.5 million the long-term and 
operational debt the school currently has. Once that is done, and 
the building aspects of the campaign are fully funded, the funds 
from the “We Believe” campaign will go to renovate the science 
wing, remodel academic spaces, update the school’s technology, 
and add locker rooms at The Grace Center.

Students for Life Club Attends Bishop 
Sheridan’s Respect Life Dinner

Fourteen members of the St. Mary’s Students for Life Club 
attended Bishop Sheridan’s Fifth Annual Respect Life Dinner, 
held Monday, Oct. 26, at the Broadmoor International Center. 
This sold out event to support the pro-life movement in 
Colorado Springs was attended by more than 700 people. 
The keynote speaker was Melissa Ohden, who was born 
during a failed saline abortion in August 1977. She shared her 
experiences and the need for all of us to continue to promote 
and support Life.

Drama Club Stages Comedy for Fall Play

The St. Mary’s Drama Club staged “The Musical Comedy Murders 

of 1940” by John Bishop as its fall production. The comedy, 
which consists of a 10-member cast, follows a Broadway creative 
team responsible for a recent flop, during which three chorus 
girls were murdered by the mysterious “Stage Door Slasher.” The 
team has assembled to audition their new show for a backer 
at a Westchester estate. Sliding panels and secret passageways 
all figure in to the mayhem when the infamous “slasher” strikes 
again.

Cheer Team Raises Money for Cancer Society

At the last home football game on Oct. 16, the cheer team 
honored one of its coaches, Nikita Breslin. Breslin is a 10-plus 
year cancer survivor; she was diagnosed with non-Hodgkin’s 
lymphoma when she was 14.

The team raised more than $300 for the Leukemia & Lymphoma 
Society in her name through its ChickFilA toss. The girls also wore 
lime green bows with “cheer for Nikita” on them because that’s 
the ribbon color for blood cancer.

First STEM Camp a Hit with Students

St. Mary’s High School hosted it’s first STEM summer camp 
for middle schoolers in July and the camp was extremely 
well received, said Mike Kloenne, math and engineering 

Continued on page 4
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On Campus

From the Archive 
Who can help us identify the people in the picture at 
right? Are you in it? This photo appeared on page 99 in 
the 1974 yearbook but didn’t include any identifying 
information. If you can identify the event at which it  
was taken or any of the people in it, please email  
apartain@smhscs.org. 

Thanks to Keegan (Crick) Pyle ‘89, Margaret Caldwell Bray ‘89, Mary Weiss’74, Elysa (Martin) Kuo ‘90, Mark Bonaventura ’90, Suzy Ferguson ’68, 
Michael Ferguson ‘88, and Christy Ferguson ‘80 for helping us to identify the people and location of the archive photo from the last issue.

The photo was taken in Mrs. Edwina Headley’s freshman English class during the 1985-1986 school year. Mrs. Headley is standing on the left. Also in 
the photo are John Lamke (front row, red shirt), Mary Keller (front row, head down), Kim Duggan (second row with glasses), Kim Thornton (second row, 
pink shirt), Scott Tiegs (back row by the wall), and Keegan Crick (back row, red jacket). 

teacher at the school. STEM 
programs emphasize science, 
technology, engineering, 
and mathematics. The camp 
maxed out at 48 middle 
school students. The students 
represented 22 local middle 
schools. Over the three-day 
camp, the students were 
involved in several activities 
including a LEGO robotics 
program provided by Challenger Learning Center. 

“After three days, these middle students certainly got a first-hand 
experience of some of the new STEM innovations at St. Mary’s,” 
Kloenne said. “We had a great camp; parents and kids loved it.”

The camp also included a trip to the zoo, where the campers 
learned about adaptations; activities provided by Sigma Metals; 
Cool Science demonstrations and engineering activities like flying 
a drone, which were sponsored by Lockheed Martin.

Two Students, One Alum Attend Boys State

St. Mary’s had a great presence at Colorado Boys State this past 
summer. Daniel Raskob ‘16 and Grady Gosselin ‘16 were both 

selected as Boys State delegates and Matt Heery ‘15 was selected 
to return as a Counselor. 

Boys State delegates are 
assigned a city and then 
are responsible for forming 
city, county, and state 
governments.  Raskob 
was elected to auditor 
and director of public 
works and utilities for the 
city of Ralston. He was 
also elected to the State 
House of Representatives. 
Gosselin was elected to 
serve as fire chief, financial 
director, and architect for 
Walker City.

Boys State is a leadership 
training opportunity for 
rising seniors sponsored by the American Legion.  The program 
focuses on teaching the young men about local, state and national 
government by allowing them to participate in these same 

organizations.   
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Blue, cloudless skies greeted runners and walkers at St. Peter’s 
Catholic Church in Monument Sunday, Sept. 27, as they converged 
to take part in the first Red Rose Fun Run 5K and Pancake Breakfast, 
hosted by St. Mary’s High School. Racers of all ages took part in the 
event that celebrated Catholic education and pro-life beliefs.

“For our first event, I think it was quite successful,” said Mike 
Kloenne, organizer of the event and a teacher at St. Mary’s. “I’ve 
heard nothing but compliments with people saying it was a great 
race to promote our pro-life beliefs and Catholic schools.”

More than 500 runners and walkers tackled the 5K (3.1 mile) 
course, which started and finished outside of St. Peter’s.  Mary 
Piedad, St. Mary’s High School junior, teed off the event with 
a beautiful rendition of our National Anthem.  Father Gregory 
Golyzniak, pastor at St. Peter’s, was on a bicycle, leading the 
runners through the course. The majority of the 5K course 
followed the scenic Santa Fe Trail with views of Mt. Hermann.

“I can’t thank Father Gregory and the St. Peter’s parish family 
enough for opening their facilities to us,” Kloenne said. “And the St. 
Peter’s Knights of Columbus did a phenomenal job with the food.”

In addition to the run and pancake breakfast, attendees could 
make a donation for a variety of homemade baked goods at the 
Pirate Harvest bake sale, play on inflatable playgrounds, and 
gather information on area Catholic schools and Diocesan pro-life 
activities. Any middle school-aged attendees were provided free 
tickets to the pancake breakfast.

Since the purpose of the event was to promote Catholic education 
and pro-life beliefs, not to raise funds, the monetary goal was to 
break even. Kloenne said that goal was accomplished and any 
profit made from the event will be put back into pro-life initiatives 
and our Catholic schools. 

Kloenne began planning the event over the summer. His hope 
from the beginning was to make the race and pancake breakfast 
an annual event, so he is already thinking of some adjustments to 
make the event even better next year. 

“The first event is always a learning experience. There are a few 
tweaks we’ll make and we hope to be back next year,” Kloenne  
said. “The challenge of next year is to get more people to come out. 
This turn out was great for the first year, but we’ll want to build on 
that.” l

Runners and walkers of all ages (above) turned out for St. Mary’s first Red Rose 
Fun Run 5K and Pancake Breakfast. The out-and-back race started at St. Peter’s 
Catholic Church in Monument. The St. Peter’s Knights of Columbus chapter 
(below) provided delicious pancakes for all of the runners and supports.

500+ Gather for First Red Rose Run 5K, 
Pancake Breakfast Hosted by St. Mary’s

photos: Amy G. Partain
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Father Joe Dygert strolls the halls of St. Mary’s High School daily, one 
of the newest members of the St. Mary’s faculty. While it may not seem 
unusual for a Catholic priest to teach at a Catholic high school, Dygert 
is the first priest on St. Mary’s faculty full time since the mid-1980s. 

The move away from religious faculty at Catholic schools started in the 1970s, 
and has continued to decline. According to the National Catholic Education 
Association, nationally only 2.8 percent of faculty at Catholic schools are sisters, 
brothers or clergy. Sisters still make up most of that number at 1.9 percent, while 
0.5 percent are clergy and 0.4 percent are brothers. The decline of religious 
faculty at St. Mary’s followed the national trend. In 1984 there were only three 
religious faculty members at St. Marys, and during the 1985-1986 school year 
there were none. 

Having religious faculty members on campus has never stopped being a goal at 
St. Mary’s High School. 

“It has always been our hope to have a permanent priest at SMHS to provide 
ever-present spiritual nourishment to our students and staff,” said Tom Resman, 
chairman of the St. Mary’s Board of Directors. “But considering the shortage of 
priests in our Church, it was not considered a viable option for a Catholic school 
of our size.”

School leaders have worked to strengthen the school’s connection to the 
diocese over the last several years. And it was this strengthened relationship that 
brought Father Dygert to St. Mary’s this year.

“It was through discussions with Bishop Sheridan over the last few years that 
we were fortunate to have Father Joe assigned to our high school this year,” 
Resman said. “We are grateful that our Bishop considers St. Mary’s important 
enough in the formation of our children to dedicate a full-time priest to our 
school.”

Now, Resman said, there is another avenue through which to deepen the 
conneciton between the school and the local Catholic community. 

“Having a priest on our faculty provides a bridge between the rest of the 
Catholic community and SMHS,” he said. “Father Joe works closely with the 
Bishop and priests in our diocese. Through his relationships with these leaders in 
our Church, we strengthen our connection with our Catholic community.” 

A New Assignment 
Now in his fourth year as an ordained priest, Dygert is starting his third 
assignment as he joins the St. Mary’s faculty. His previous assignments have 
lasted two years each. In fact, one of his previous assignments brought him in 
contact with several students who are now seniors at St. Mary’s. When they were 
in sixth grade, Dygert taught them religion at St. Paul Church. 

While teaching is not new to Dygert, and is something he enjoys, full-time 
teaching has been an adjustment for him. He now teaches theology to the St. 

Religious    Life on Campus   
St. Mary’s again 
has full-time priest
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Mary’s sophomores and half of the juniors. Like any new teacher, 
he’s figuring out the routine and how to balance all that goes into 
teaching. 

“It’s challenging as a first year teacher,” Dygert said. 
“Transitioning from a parish priest to teaching priest is an 
adjustment. But I like sharing my Catholic faith with others. My 
faith is the most beautiful thing in my life and I enjoy sharing that 
with the students. I think if I hadn’t become a priest I would have 
become a teacher. So it’s a great opportunity to be able to be a 
priest and a teacher at the same time.”

Catholic Passion
With the return of a full-time priest on campus, opportunities 
to receive the Sacraments has returned to campus as well. One 
such opportunity is observing daily Mass on campus. Dygert said 
that while priests are not required to observe Mass daily, they are 
strongly encouraged to do so. And, he said, for him daily Mass is 
very important. 

“I figured if I was going to offer Mass daily there was no reason 
for it to be only me and the angels,” he said. “So I’ve invited 
students and other members of the St. Mary’s community to join 
me each morning. It’s a great opportunity for them to hear the 
word of God.”

Dygert begins his daily Mass at 7:05 a.m. in the chapel and 
wraps it up around 7:30. So far, attendance at daily Mass hasn’t 
been huge, but it has been fairly consistent, ranging from six to 10 
people. 

“We have a great opportunity to grow our daily Mass numbers,” 
Dygert said. “The primary person in charge of the school is God 
so hearing the word daily seems like the best way to focus on Him.”

Religious    Life on Campus   

Father William Kelly, above, shared his love of music with St. Mary’s students for more than 25 
years before his death in 1960. Today Father Joe Dygert, right, connects with St. Mary’s students 
through his religious raps, which he demontrated at the 2015 Gala in April. 

Dygert also led St. Mary’s first Community Night of Prayer in 
September. The Community Night of Prayer is a monthly event 
started by the St. Mary’s board. 

“The basic idea was to have an evening of prayer where school 
families and staff could come together several times a year to pray 
for SMHS and the needs of our community,” Resman said. “It 
was something simple that we could add to bring the SMHS 
community together.”

Catholic Tradition
For most of St. Mary’s 130-year history, instruction by sisters or 
clergy was the norm. The Sisters of Loretto started the school in 
1885 to provide education to girls. The school opened up to boys 
who were primary school age in 1888 and would later add high 
school classes for boys as well. 

During its long history, many priests have served St. Mary’s, but 
one of the most admired men to serve was Father William Kelly. 
Jeanie Ahrens book A Pirate’s Treasure: The History of St. Mary’s 
High School recounts Father Kelly’s tenure. 

Father Kelly joined St. Mary’s faculty after his ordination in 
April 1932. Kelly, a native of Leadville, took over the daily duties 
at St. Mary’s and was named superintendent of schools in 1934. 
The St. Mary’s community became the center of Father Kelly’s life.  
He got to know each student, and cared deeply about their lives.  

Father Kelly served St. Mary’s during the height of Catholic 
school growth in the United States. From 1932 until his 
unexpected death 
in 1960, Father 

Continued on 
page 8
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Kelly provided spiritual 
guidance and friendship to 
the student body. Ahren’s 
book describes Father 
Kelly’s contribution this 
way: “With the help of the 
Sisters of Loretto and the 
priest teachers, Msgr. Kelly 
guided students to thoughts 
of higher things, challenged 
their minds, and instilled 
in them a love for music 
and theatre. He lived his 
faith every moment of every 
day and made a lasting 
mark on all who made his 
acquaintance.”

Father Kelly’s death left a void at St. 
Mary’s and in the local parish. But a few 
years later, lay teachers replaced sisters and 
priests as fewer women and men chose 
the religious life as a vocation. Eventually 
having even one religious faculty member 
on campus full time would be the exception, 
not the rule for U.S. Catholic schools. 

Important Contributions
In the years since St. Mary’s has had a 
full-time priest on campus, there have been 
many capable men and women who have 
taught theology. But without an on-campus 
priest, the school community has missed 
out on some of the spiritual nourishment 
that the Church provides. 

“St. Mary’s is a Catholic high school.  
And being Catholic means participating 
in the sources of grace and nourishment 
that our Church provides,” Resman said. “A 
priest is ordained to teach, preach, explain, 
and defend the Word of God within 
the tradition of the Church. He is also 
ordained to celebrate the Eucharist, which 
is the summit and source of Christian 
life. Priests can hear confessions and offer 
forgiveness of sins through Jesus.”

Having the presence of a full-time priest 
at SMHS provides the students, faculty, 
and staff with all of these opportunities to 
help them grow in their Catholic faith. 

“This growth will help our students 
become future Christian leaders in our 
world,” Resman said. “No other high school 

in Colorado Springs offers such gifts.” 

Dygert, too, feels it is important for all of 
the blessings of the Church to be available 
to students. Having a daily presence 
allows him to talk with the students and 
provide them with the sacraments if that’s 
something they feel they need. And he feels 
it is important for the students to see first-
hand all of the missions that make up the 
Church. 

“We all have different callings and that 
is part of our strength,” Dygert said. “It’s 
important to have all of those missions--lay 
ministries, marriage, and religious life--
represented within the school community 
and in the lives of the students. Of course, I 
also hope that some students feel called to 
the priesthood, and if so, I can be present to 
help as they consider that calling.” 

With his first semester at St. Mary’s 
in the books, Dygert hopes that his 
assignment at the school lasts for a number 
of years. 

“I hope I’m here an extended period of 
time,” Dygert said. “I love working with 
the rest of the staff and teaching theology. 
And I would like to increase the number 
of spiritual opportunities the students 
have, especially the opporunity for prayer. 
Perhaps we could offer the Eucharistic 
adoration and other avenues of prayer.”

In the meantime, Dygert will continue 
honing his skills as a teacher. 

“Honestly, it’s been hard work,” he said, 
“but it’s also a lot of fun.”  l

Continued from page 7

In addition to Father Dygert’s daily presence in the classroom at St. 
Mary’s, left, Father Brian Roeseler, above, serves as St. Mary’s chaplain, a 
role he has filled for four years now. 

This fall Sister Bernadette Mota began 
working with St. Mary’s, joining with 
Father Joe Dygert and Father Brian 
Roeseler in serving the St. Mary’s High 
School community. Sister Bernadette 
is a Salesian Sister. The ministry of the 
Salesian Sisters is serving youth.

“While our mission is youth ministry, 
we have been challenged to not be 
teachers,” Sister Bernadette said. 
“They want us to branch out from the 
classroom setting and find new ways to 
minister and connect with youth.”

Given that challenge, Sister 
Bernadette will have a campus presence 
at St. Mary’s but will not teach. Instead 
she’ll be active in student activities, 
campus ministries, and special events, 
being available to assist students as 
needed.

Growing up in southern California, 
Sister Bernadette attended Catholic 
schools from kindergarten through 
high school graduation. But it wasn’t 
until after she finished college, that she 
considered the call to religious life. She 
has now been with the Salesian Sisters 
for 10 years.

“Our ministry is to help youth,” she 
said. “Truly we educate everyone we  
meet and that can be done in a variety 
of  ways.”

Sister Comes 
to St. Mary’s 

Sister Bernadette speaks about religious life to 
Father Joe’s sophomore theology class.
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Annual Report on Giving
2014-2015 School Year
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Thank You
ANNUAL FUND — The 2014-2015 Annual Fund raised 
$291,970.21 in support of the students and programs of St. 
Mary’s High School. Last year, gifts to the Annual Fund 
could be made in support of the school’s general operating 
fund, financial aid program, technology fund, or specific 
CHSAA sports or activities. The following donors have 
contributed to one or more of these four categories through 
their gift to the 2014-2015 Annual Fund.

Total Given: $291,970.21

Loretto Society — ($10,000.00 – $24,999,999.99)

Catholic Diocese of Colorado Springs
Donahue Foundation
Mrs. Fred A. Hoffman
Mr. Stanley L. Palmer
Mr. Nader Ramzy and Mrs. Leah M. Ramzy ’93
Taylor Farms Colorado, Inc.
The Catholic Foundation of the Diocese of Colorado Springs

Monsignor Kelly Society — ($5,000.00 – $9,999.99)

Mr. & Mrs. Michael O. Faricy
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Raskob ’81
Mr. & Mrs. Michael R. Schell
St. Mary’s Catholic Education Foundation
Mr. Pete Steinmeyer ’71

Old Green Society — ($1,000.00 – $4,999.99)

Aspen Glass, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Bonelli ’51
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Bucher
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Bukowski
Mr. Stephen Calandrella ’78
CFC of the Pikes Peak Region
Dr. & Mrs. John V. Cichon Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis M. Erenberger
Dr. & Mrs. Al J. Ernster
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory A. Ernster ’77
Dr. & Mrs. Joel A. Ernster ’72
Coach & Mrs. John Friel
Mr. & Mrs. Jim A. Gallagher
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Gravelle
Mrs. Janice M. Hendley Baker ’53
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon J. Heuser
Mr. & Mrs. Leroy K. Hoelting
Hollowbrook Family Dentistry, L.L.C.
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Hrovat
Rev. Kyle Ingels
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Ivan
Lt. Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. Eugene J. Johnston
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Kraus
Mr. & Mrs. John Kraus
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry D. Levi
Dr. Fernando Mahmoud
Mr. & Mrs. John McCord
Mr. Christopher McGinnis ’98
Mr. & Mrs. Donald J. Mersman ’71
Mr. Daniel M. Mientka ’78
Monarch Investment & Management Group
Mr. Paul W. Nachtrab II ’66
Mr. & Mrs. Tim O’Connor
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph W. O’Donnell
Olson Plumbing, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Michael A. Pagano
Deacon & Mrs. Greg Papineau
Pikes Peak United Way
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony W. Raskob Jr. ’78
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Resman
Dr. Andrea Sciammarella
Mrs. Rita Seeley
SMHS Boys Varsity Soccer Team
SMHS Track
Lt. Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. David E. Smith ’65
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Sprehe
St. Francis of Assisi
Stinar & Zendajas, LLC
Dr. & Mrs. Jerome Tafolla

Mr. & Mrs. Andrew D. Tait
Mr. & Mrs. Martin J. Telck
United Way of Tri-State TRUIST
Verizon
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Vigil
Dr. Stephanie R. Wallace
Wells Fargo
Mr. & Mrs. Edward D. Wilcox
Mr. & Mrs. David Zilar 

Deus Providebit Club — ($500.00 – $999.99)

Mr. Theodore J. Barth ’57
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Bohnen
Dr. & Mrs. Michael R. Bowen
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Bridenbecker
Mrs. Christina Brims ’67
Mr. Robert O. Clark ’48
Miss Carlyn J. Cloud ’09
Mr. & Mrs. Randall L. Cloud
Mr. Daniel H. Curtis
DeLaSalle
Mr. & Mrs. David R. Ellis
Dr. Patrick O. Faricy ’65 & Mrs. Kristine Kane Faricy ’66
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Felice
Mr. Michael Garcia ’07
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Hadfield
Hemosolutions, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. William Hogan
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Hopkins
Mr. & Mrs. Domenic Incitti
Ingersoll Rand Charitable Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Steven R. Jung
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Kaelin
Rev. Msgr. Gregory Kelly ’74
Keystone Dental Center
Mr. & Mrs. James Kirk
Knights Of Columbus #9993
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen G. Koerner
Col. & Mrs. James Kohlmann
Mr. Thomas Kraus ’07
Mr. & Mrs. James E. Ladowski
Last Man Standing Club
Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. Lavezzi
Mr. Harold A. Marvray and 
	 Mrs. Tina M. Marvray ’77
Mr. Anthony K. Merola ‘68
Mr. Ben Newell and Ms. Maribeth Newell ’07
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis M. O’Brien ’68
Our Lady of the Pines Catholic Church
Ms. Jennifer A. Payne ’86
Mr. & Mrs. Angelo Pinterpe
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Recca

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Redner
Mr. & Mrs. Mark E. Rickey
Rocky Mountain Region USA Volleyball
Dr. Mark Ryan ’67
Mr. & Mrs. Rob Rysavy
Mr. Edward J. Schlabotnick ’65
Mr. & Mrs. Fred R. Seiter USMC (Ret)
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Shorey
SMHS Cheerleading
SMHS Forensics
Mr. & Mrs. Lanny L. Smith
Mrs. Vivienne C. Smith ’58
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Spilman
St. Dominic Catholic Church
St. Patrick Roman Catholic Church
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Strobel
Mr. Dylan M. Tyboroski ’09
Mr. Barry Van Sant and Mrs. Maria Archuleta
Mr. & Mrs. Mark E. VanGampleare
Ms. M. Irene Verstraete
Deacon & Mrs. Robert L. Waller
Mr. Frank B. Wille and Mrs. Patricia L. VanDenBroeke

Rusty Club — ($250.00 – $499.99)

All Seasons Heating & AC, Inc
Anonymous
Apple Orthodontix
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Baldwin
Dr. & Mrs. Brian Bell
Mr. James G. Bentley and Mrs. Joyce K. Sanchez
Mrs. Nancy Binkley
Mr. Michael Biondini ’66 and 
	 Mrs. Patti L. Haney ’66
Ms. Michelle V. Bowen ’06
Lt. Col. (Ret.) Joseph L. Bunecke
Clarks Metal and Speed
Mrs. Barbara A. Claypoole ’56
Mr. & Mrs. Donald L. Cloud
Mr. & Mrs. Brandon Coco
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Cornella
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Corsentino
Mr. Martin Delohery
Mrs. Margaret M. Ebel ’48
Mr. Francis Fennerty
Ms. Suzanne K. Ferguson ’68
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Gardiner
Mr. & Mrs. David Greenway
Mrs. Patti L. Haney ’66
Mr. Paul J. & Mrs. Monique Hartman ’85
Heuser & Heuser



11

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Hicks Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Hoette
Lt. Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. John O. Holt Jr.
Hourigan Homes, Inc
James P Ziuchkovski, DDS, MS, PC
Ms. Helen R. Johnson ’66
Mr. Jeffrey R. Jones ’95
Mr. Robert Jones & Mrs. Lynn Fosselman 

Jones ’65
Mr. Bill Kettles
Capt. & Mrs. Daniel T. Keuhlen
King Chef Diner
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard A. Lachiewicz
Mrs. Franki Lang ’61
Leeper Leeper, Inc.
Suzanne Louden
Mr. Thomas W. Lueb ’51
Mr. & Mrs. Walter P. McGinnis
Mr. & Mrs. John P. McGrath
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph A. Morales
Mr. Joseph L. Nuvolini ’84 & Mrs. Veronica 

Benish Nuvolini ’84
Dr. & Mrs. John O’Keeffe
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Ott
Mr. & Mrs. Charles M. Pavlica ’68
Mr. Lawrence E. Peralta ’63
Mr. & Mrs. Dominic Pucci
Raymond James & Associates
RMIC
Rocky Mountain Periodontal  

Specialists LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Donn Shigio
Stockmens Bank

Mr. & Mrs. John Tait
TNT Landscaping, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. George S. Tracy
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy D. Walker
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew P. Walter
Mrs. Teresa Warniment
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Wilson

Green and White Club — ($100.00 – 
$249.99)

1st Drive LLC
Mrs. Jennifer L. Adler ’94
Lt. Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. Arthur R. Albanesi
All Things Catholic
Alpine Consulting, Inc
Anderson Family Dental, PLLC
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Mrs. Dorothy Barta
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Barta
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip Beaudoin
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Biondi
BJ’s Velvet Freez
Mrs. Ida M. Blankenbaker ’49
Lt. Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. Roman J. Bonczek ’76
Mrs. Susan M. Bowman ’61
Mrs. Louise Brown ’48
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence E. Browning ’58
Bucher Design Studio
Burns Family Trust
Miss Alicia P. Butler ’40

Mr. & Mrs. John Butler
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Calhoun
Mr. & Mrs. Dusty Campbell
CFI Construction
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Champion
Ms. Michelle L. Cinlemis
Mr. Douglas D. Clark ’67
Mr. & Mrs. Pete Cleary
Mr. Benjamin W. Cloud ’13
Colorado Springs Orthopaedic Group
Dr. & Mrs. J. Thomas Cross
Mrs. Robyn A. Cross
Mr. Frank Crump ’68
Mr. & Mrs. Donald F. Davis
Mrs. Judith L. Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Defebaugh
Mr. Raymond G. DeNeve ’54
Mrs. Sarah F. Diamond ’47
Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Doerfler Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Gene L. Downey ’66
Mrs. Pamela M. Daries Dunne ’63
Mr. & Mrs. John Elstad
Mr. Mark L. England
Mr. & Mrs. Leland Englert
Ms. Lauren Ernster ’06
Mr. Paul Ernster ’08
Mr. William F. Esch ’52 & Mrs. Connie 

Pounds Esch ’52
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Fanelli
Mr. & Mrs. James Farmer
Mr. & Mrs. L. Al Farr
Mrs. Virginia L. Faulkner ’40
Mr. Frank E. Fennerty
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Florek
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph W. Forney ’45
Mrs. Joan B. Frederick ’54
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Frederick
Mr. & Mrs. Chuck French
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Gaines
Mr. & Mrs. Paul E. Garrett
Mrs. Elizabeth George ’57
Ms. Angie Gerber
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Geving
Mr. William L. Gieck ’59
Mr. Michael W. Gleason
Good Food Concepts, LLC
Dr. Oswaldo A. Grenardo ’91
Dr. John R. Griffin
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Griffith
Mrs. Mary A. Barth Haga ’60
Ms. Kathryn J. Hanshew
Mrs. Mary W. Hartman
Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. Al A. Hartzell
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Hein
Hemann Premier Properties
Hewlett-Packard Company
Joe Hicks
Mr. & Mrs. David T. Highland
Mr. Dwight Hoskins
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hwang
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony W. Ingo Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Jarvis
Mr. & Mrs. Steven R. Jelinek
Mr. Don Jorgensen ’57
Mr. & Mrs. J. T. Joyce
JS Bloom Inc
Ms. Rebecca Keith ’99
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Kloenne
Mr. & Mrs. Herb Klopfenstein
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas D. Kurata
Dr. & Mrs. James M. Larkin
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph E. Layman ’64
David and Ellen Loring
Maaco
Mr. Mike Magill ’72
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Maiurro
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Martinez
Mr. William M. Martinez ’77

Mrs. Frances Mattivi
Mr. James McCarthy ’66 & Ms. Ginny 

Robkje McCarthy ’66
Mr. Thomas A. McClernan ’78
Mr. & Mrs. J. Patrick McElderry, Sr. ‘64
Mrs. Mary Jo McMillan
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Mersman ’77
Mr. & Mrs. Paul E. Miller Jr.
Mr. Rohit Mital and Mrs. Cheryl Hauptly
Mr. and Mrs. Joesph Muehlbauer
Mr. & Mrs. George M. Mulligan
Mr. & Mrs. Steven C. Nance
Mr. Noel Nelson and Mrs. Dawn Lowe
Mr. & Mrs. Milton O. Newell
Mr. Richard G. Nickelson ’60
Mr. & Mrs. John Noack
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Offutt
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Padrnos
Pat Francis Trucking, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Martin F. Peck ’53
Dr. Carmel P. Perry ’65
Mr. Don C. Peterson ’52 & Mrs. Donna 

Sheley Peterson ’52
Philip B Ciborowski, DDS
Dr. & Mrs. Samuel A. Piedad
Mr. & Mrs. John Pierce
Mr. & Mrs. Slawomir Pietraszek
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Plush
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Podoll
Pryor Floor Co., Inc.
Purely Ponds, Ltd
Riley Brothers Paving, Inc
Mrs. Linda C. Rowe
Mr. & Mrs. James Sabish
Mrs. Jude Sacry ’71
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Saghi
Mr. & Mrs. Jesse Sandoval
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Sanzo
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Shannahan
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Sheehan
Mr. Andrew Sherbo
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Shooner
Mr. & Mrs. James Simkiss
Msgr. John F. Slattery
SSA PC
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas H. Stanko ’66
Mr. Neal & Carol Cool Stratton ’54
Mrs. Margaret Swanger ’99
Tafolla & Rikli Family Dentistry
Tama Lacrosse LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Tapparo
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Telli
Texas Roadhouse
The Family Studio, Inc
Mr. & Mrs. P. Mark Thurlow
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Torchinsky
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Trentman
Two Men and a Truck
Unified Partners, Inc
Mr. Andrew F. Vaclav ’42 and Mrs. Barbara 

C. Vaclav ’42
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth L. Velten
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Wahl
Brig. Gen. Malham M. Wakin USAF (Ret)
Mr. & Mrs. Joshua Walker
Mr. Daniel Weigel ’74
Mrs. Donna Welch ’77
Mr. William C. Wheeler and Dr. Suzanne E. 

Wheeler ’70
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard White
Wilcox & Associates PC
Mr. & Mrs. Norman E. Wilkes
Mr. & Mrs. Jorge Zapata
Mr. Thomas Zecha Sr. ’48
Dr. & Mrs. Christopher Zill

Cove Club — ($1.00 – $99.99)

Mr. Robert Adams

Thank You



12

Thank You
Ms. Judy Aker
Ms. Elizabeth F. Allen
Anonymous
Anonymous
Mrs. Helen Bagnate
Bambino’s Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. James Bartelson
Mrs. Audrey Baum ’79
Mr. Zachary A. Benbow ’97
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Bennett
Mrs. Marianne Smentowski Berdon ’58
Mrs. Dorothy A. Berndsen
Dr. Kathleen Beyer ’64
Ms. Delphine Bieszard
Ms. Sarah B. Bloise
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Boncavage
Mr. Thomas G. Brown ’54
Mrs. Sarah A. Keith Bryarly ’97
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Bucher
Ms. Eleanor L. Burcky
Ms. Jordan Burns ’11
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin W. Burns
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Bush
Mr. & Mrs. James T. Cannon ’64
Mr. David Carrozza
Ms. Elizabeth Carrozza
Dr. & Mrs. Harry D. Carrozza
Mrs. Janice M. Casias ’59
Dr. & Mrs. Don J. Caughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Allan J. Chromy
Mrs. Rita M. Coakley
Mr. Don J. Cox ’56 & Mrs. Kathy Patrick 

Cox ’58
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Craft
Mrs. Mary E. Dambman ’53
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Davis
Mr. Robert DeFelice ’48 & Mrs. Bertha 

Aragon DeFelice ’50
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Detert
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Dillon
Ms. M. Geraldine Dobson
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Doering

Mr. & Mrs. Scott Englert
Rev. George V. Fagan Jr. ’62
Mr. Russell Fallon ’42
Mrs. Gayle D. Fauson ’81
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Ferla
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Fitzgerald
Mr. & Mrs. John Fitzgerald
Mr. & Mrs. Gabriel Font
Ms. Rosanna L. Forrest
Mr. & Mrs. TJ Gainer
Mr. & Mrs. Scott F. Gamec
Mr. & Mrs. Norb Gasnik
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Ghigleri
GIFTgive, LLC
Mrs. Rose Ann Golobic
Mrs. Anne E. Gonski ’52
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Gonzales
Ms. Vivian M. Gonzales
Mr. James R. Gorman ’63
Mrs. Mitzi J. Gramly
Mr. & Mrs. John Greenslade
Mrs. Jeanette Grice ’59
Mr. & Mrs. Garitt S. Griebel ’61
Father Robert W. Haener
Mr. & Mrs. James Hartman
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Hassanabad
Mr. Ralph B. Hawkins Jr. ’75
Mr. John Hayes
Mrs. Margaret Hedemark
Mr. & Mrs. Sean M. Heery
Miss Kelly Heiniger ’14
Mr. Art Herrera ’50
Mr. & Mrs. Steven P. Higgins
Mr. & Mrs. William Hocman
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Hourigan
Dr. Earl C. Hutchins
Ms. Michelle Ihlefeldt
Integrity Urgent Care, PC
Mr. & Mrs. Mati Ioapo
Mr. & Mrs. Shawn Jansen
Mr. & Mrs. John Jones

Mr. & Mrs. James B. Keeley
Mr. Joseph A. Keuhlen ’12
Mrs. Carol Kiernan ’66
Mrs. Janet Plante Kinney ’61
Mr. Kevin Kohlmann ’14
Ms. Judith A. Kuwata
Mrs. Linda J. Lamke ’60
Mr. & Mrs. Brandon Lark
Miss Cheryl A. Loetscher ’67
Mr. & Mrs. Dom Luppino
Mr. & Mrs. Harry M. Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Martin
Ms. Elisa Martinez
Mrs. Reta Martinez
Mrs. Mary F. Mayes ’53
Mr. & Mrs. Ky McCarty
Kelly McReavy
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick McReavy
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur A. Menichiello
Dr. & Mrs. Milo Messner
Mr. Dan Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Royce A. Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Mione
Mrs. Ann Moomey ’75
Mr. Walter Moos
Mr. John Morin
Mr. William R. Mott ’54
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis C. Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Emil Musgrove
Mrs. Geraldine C. Myers
Mrs. Phyllis J. Nicks
Mrs. Jane Obernesser
Ms. Martha A. O’Leary
Mr. Paul Olney
Mr. & Mrs. Dick Padrnos
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Pibal
Pine Top Orthodontics, PC
Mrs. Gwendolyn Porter ’58
Mr. & Mrs. Skip Pribyl
PUC Management Company

Mrs. Dorothy Redlich ’55
Mr. Joseph A. Reich Jr.
Mr. Joe Reining ’67
Miss Amy E. Resman ’13
Ms. Christine Resman
Mr. Jacob T. Resman ’12
Mr. & Mrs. John Resman
Mrs. Dorothy Riddlemoser
Mr. & Mrs. William G. Rigdon
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Ripple
Mrs. Mary A. Rock ’54
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Rosa
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Sabish
Ms. Kathleen Saidy ’58
Mr. & Mrs. James Salsbury
Mr. & Mrs. Rey Sangalang
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Sapp
Mrs. Mary Scadden
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Sciegel
Scott A. Richter Ins. Agency Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Seibert
Mr. & Mrs. Don Shigio
Mrs. Paulette K. Shockney ’93
Mr. Mark Short
SMHS Golf Boys
SMHS Volleyball
Mr. Michael Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Soltys
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Stattman
Mr. Robert Stecklein ’59
Mrs. Marguerite Stejskal
Mr. & Mrs. David Tait
Mrs. Christine Tapparo
Mr. & Mrs. JJ Tapparo
Mrs. Jennifer Taylor
Ms. Linda C. Trzyna ’66
Mr. & Mrs. Dillon M. F. Turpin ’03
Mr. & Mrs. Markus Tyboroski
United Way of Central Maryland
Mrs. Patricia E. Van Matre
Miss Jamie L. VanGampleare ’06
Mr. & Mrs. Arturo Vigil
Mr. & Mrs. David Vigil
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen N. Vigil
Dr. & Mrs. Needham Ward
Mr. & Mrs. Uriah Werner
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Whitlock
Mr. Carl Wick
Mr. John P. Wickersham ’57
Mr. & Mrs. David J. Wilcox
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Williams
Mr. & Mrs. Delbert Wood
Mr. Aaron Zemler
Mr. & Mrs. Jacob Zubel

ANNUAL FUND — Alumni giving by class

Total Given: $74,592.55

CLASS OF ’40
Miss Alicia P. Butler
Mrs. Virginia Thieler Faulkner

CLASS OF ’42	
Mr. Russell Fallon
Mrs. Barbara C. Cannell Vaclav

CLASS OF ’45 	
Mr. Joseph W. Forney 

CLASS OF ’47 	
Mrs. Sarah F. Aragon Diamond

CLASS OF ’48 	
Mrs. Louise Brock Brown
Mr. Robert O. Clark
Mr. Robert DeFelice
Mrs. Margaret M. Healy Ebel
Mr. Thomas Zecha
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CLASS OF ’49 	
Mrs. Ida M. Mayse Blankenbaker

CLASS OF ’50 
Mr. Art Herrera

CLASS OF ’51
Mr. Richard T. Bonelli
Mr. Thomas W. Lueb

CLASS OF ’52 
Mr. William F. Esch
Mrs. Connie J. Pounds Esch
Mrs. Anne E. O’Brien Gonski
Mrs. Donna J. Sheley Peterson

CLASS OF ’53 
Mrs. Mary E. Prior Dambman
Mrs. Janice M. Baker Hendley Baker
Mrs. Mary F. Maccarini Mayes
Mr. Martin F. Peck

CLASS OF ’54 
Mr. Thomas G. Brown
Mr. Raymond G. DeNeve
Mrs. Joan B. Brannen Frederick
Mr. William R. Mott
Mrs. Mary A. Sziich Rock
Mrs. Carol Cool Stratton

CLASS OF ’55
Mrs. Dorothy Willet Redlich

CLASS OF ’56
Mrs. Barbara A. Pounds Claypoole

CLASS OF ’57
Mr. Theodore J. Barth
Mrs. Patricia Zeidler Bush
Mrs. Elizabeth Gieck George
Mr. Don Jorgensen
Mr. John P. Wickersham

CLASS OF ’58 
Mrs. Marianne Smentowski Berdon
Mr. Laymon J. Berndsen
Mr. Lawrence E. Browning
Mrs. Kathy Patrick Cox
Mrs. Gwendolyn LaMotte Porter
Ms. Kathleen Saidy
Mrs. Vivienne C. Willet Smith

CLASS OF ’59
Mrs. Janice M. Pankau Casias
Mr. William L. Gieck
Mrs. Jeanette Trujillo Grice
Mr. Robert Stecklein

CLASS OF ’60
Mrs. Mary A. Barth Haga
Mr. Richard G. Nickelson

CLASS OF ’61
Mrs. Susan M. Grindinger Bowman
Mr. Garitt S. Griebel
Mrs. Janet Plante Kinney
Mrs. Franki Alden Lang

CLASS OF ’62 
Rev. George V. Fagan

CLASS OF ’63 
Mrs. Pamela M. Daries Dunne
Mr. James R. Gorman
Mr. Lawrence E. Peralta

CLASS OF ’64
Dr. Kathleen Collins Beyer

Mr. James T. Cannon
Mr. Ralph E. Layman
Mr. James P. McElderry
Mrs. Diane M. Rogers Ward

CLASS OF ’65
Mrs. Lynn Fosselman Jones
Dr. Carmel P. Perry
Mr. Edward J. Schlabotnick
Lt. Col. (Ret.) David E. Smith

CLASS OF ’66
Mr. Gene L. Downey
Mrs. Kristine Kane Faricy
Mrs. Patti L. Haney
Ms. Helen R. Johnson
Mrs. Carol Rottman Kiernan
Ms. Ginny Robke McCarthy
Mr. Paul W. Nachtrab
Dr. Thomas H. Stanko
Ms. Linda C. Trzyna

CLASS OF ’67
Mrs. Christina Orff Brims
	
Mr. Douglas D. Clark
Miss Cheryl A. Loetscher
Mr. Joe Reining
Dr. Mark Ryan

CLASS OF ’68
Mr. Frank Crump
Ms. Suzanne K. Ferguson
Mr. Anthony K. Merola
Mr. Dennis M. O’Brien
Mr. Charles M. Pavlica

CLASS OF ’70
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Elliott Faricy

CLASS OF ’71
Mr. Donald J. Mersman
Mrs. Jude Elliott Sacry
Mr. Pete Steinmeyer

CLASS OF ’72 
Dr. Joel A. Ernster
Mr. Mike Magill

CLASS OF ’74
Rev. Msgr. Gregory Kelly
Mr. Daniel Weigel

CLASS OF ’75
Mrs. Ann McClain Moomey
Mr. Ralph B. Hawkins Jr.

CLASS OF ’76
Lt. Col. (Ret.) Roman J. Bonczek

CLASS OF ’77
Anonymous
Mr. Gregory A. Ernster
Mr. William M. Martinez
Mrs. Tina M. Terry Marvray
Mr. Daniel Mersman
Mrs. Donna McClain Welch

CLASS OF ’78
Mr. Stephen Calandrella
Mr. Thomas A. McClernan
Mr. Daniel M. Mientka
Mr. Anthony W. Raskob

CLASS OF ’79
Mrs. Audrey Bocast Baum

CLASS OF ’81
Mrs. Gayle D. Schlater Fauson
Mr. Tim Raskob

CLASS OF ’84
Mrs. Veronica B. Benish Nuvolini

CLASS OF ’85
Mrs. Monique Incitti Hartman

CLASS OF ’86
Ms. Jennifer A. Mattivi Payne

CLASS OF ’91
Dr. Oswaldo A. Grenardo

CLASS OF ’93
Mrs. Leah M. Wilkes Ramzy
Mrs. Paulette K. Lucero Shockney

CLASS OF ’94
Mrs. Jennifer L. Byron Adler

CLASS OF ’95
Mr. Jeffrey R. Jones

CLASS OF ’97
Mr. Zachary A. Benbow
Mrs. Sarah A. Keith Bryarly

CLASS OF ’98 
Mr. Christopher McGinnis
CLASS OF ’99
Ms. Rebecca Keith
Mrs. Margaret Bowie Swanger

CLASS OF ’03 	
Mr. Dillon M. F. Turpin

CLASS OF ’06 	
Ms. Michelle V. Bowen Bowen
Ms. Lauren Ernster Ernster
Miss Jamie L. VanGampleare

CLASS OF ’07
Mr. Michael Garcia
Mr. Thomas Kraus
Ms. Maribeth Cloud Newell

CLASS OF ’08
Mr. Paul Ernster

CLASS OF ’09
Miss Carlyn J. Cloud
Mr. Dylan M. Tyboroski

CLASS OF ’11
Ms. Jordan Burns ‘11

CLASS OF ’12
Anonymous
Mr. Joseph A. Keuhlen
Mr. Jacob T. Resman

CLASS OF ’13
Mr. Benjamin W. Cloud
Miss Amy E. Resman

CLASS OF ’14
Miss Kelly Heiniger
Mr. Kevin Kohlmann

GIFTS-IN-KIND

Total Given: $12,900.87

Best Way Disposal
Bob Rundo Tree Surgeon
Olson Plumbing, Inc.
O’Neil Group Company
Stinar & Zendajas, LLC

RESTRICTED GIFTS — Gifts to this 
fund are restricted by the donor for a specific 
purpose not reflected by any other fund.

Total Given: $51,209.00 

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Adams
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Bodnar
Mrs. Marian Bukowski
Catholic Diocese of Colorado Springs
Cosmic AES
Mr. & Mrs. John Hennessey
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. Hickert
Mr. & Mrs. William Hogan
Lt. Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. John O. Holt Jr.
Rev. Kyle Ingels
Mr. & Mrs. Art C. Klein
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Klein
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Kraus
Mr. & Mrs. Donald J. Mersman ’71
Mrs. Janet E. Oyler
Mr. Nader Ramzy and 
	 Mrs. Leah M. Ramzy ’93
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Resman
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Selke
St. Mary’s Catholic Education Foundation
Stinar & Zendajas, LLC
Dr. & Mrs. Jerome Tafolla
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew D. Tait
Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. Curt Torrence
Mr. Frank B. Wille and Mrs. Patricia L. 

VanDenBroeke
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GRANDPARENTS — The following grandparents of 
SMHS students or alumni made charitable contributions in 
support of the school this past year.

Total Giving: $7,288

Mrs. Dorothy Barta
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Bridenbecker
Mr. & Mrs. Donald L. Cloud
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Defebaugh
Mr. & Mrs. Jim A. Gallagher
Mrs. Rose Ann Golobic
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Griffith
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony W. Ingo Sr.
Suzanne Louden
Mrs. Mary Jo McMillan
Mr. John Morin
Mrs. Jane Obernesser
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Offutt
Mr. & Mrs. Dick Padrnos
Ms. Christine Resman
Mrs. Rita Seeley
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Sheehan
Mr. & Mrs. Don Shigio
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Shorey
Mr. & Mrs. Lanny L. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Strobel
Mr. & Mrs. JJ Tapparo
Mr. Andrew F. Vaclav ’42
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard White
Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Murphy Sr. ’54
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Offutt
Mr. & Mrs. Dick Padrnos
Ms. Christine Resman
Mrs. Louise Robeson
Mrs. Rita Seeley
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Shaffer
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Sheehan
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Shorey
Mr. & Mrs. Lanny L. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Strobel
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Sunderland
Mr. & Mrs. JJ Tapparo
Mrs. Helen M. Tyboroski
Mrs. Barbara C. Vaclav
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Weisgerber
Mr. & Mrs. James G. Whitelaw

FACULTY & STAFF GIFTS — The following faculty and 
staff of the school made charitable contributions in support 
of the school this past year.

Total Given: $19,623.91

Mrs. Christina Baldwin
Mr. Mark Beranek
Mr. Greg Biondi
Mr. Michael Biondini ’66
Ms. Michelle V. Bowen ’06
Mr. Dusty Campbell
Mr. Rick Champion
Mrs. Robyn A. Cross
Mrs. Judith L. Davis
Mr. Michael J. Dillon
Fr. Joe Dygert
Mr. Mark L. England
Mrs. Debra L. Erenberger
Mr.  Jim Felice
Mrs. Nora Frederick
Mrs. Candy Garrett
Ms. Angie Gerber
Ms. Kathryn J. Hanshew
Col. (Ret.) Al A. Hartzell
Mr. Joseph Hicks Sr.
Mr. Jim Hopkins
Mr. David J. Hyland
Mr. Janny Jarvis
Mrs. Christine Jelinek
Mr.  J. T. Joyce
Mrs. Kathy Jung

Ms. Rebecca Keith ’99
Mr. Mike Kloenne
Mr.  John Kraus
Mrs. Kim Lachiewicz
Mrs. Karen Levi
Mr. Dom Luppino
Mr. Dennis C. Murphy
Mrs. Kim O’Donnell
Mrs. Anna Sanzo
Mr. Jim Sciegel
Mrs. Karen Simkiss
Mr. Dennis Vigil
Mr. Timothy D. Walker
Mr.  Matthew P. Walter
Dr. Suzanne E. Wheeler ’70
Mrs. Colleen Wilkes
Mr.  Rick Wilson

HONOR & MEMORIAL GIFTS

Gifts in memory of  Lonna L. Friel 	
	 Coach & Mrs. John Friel
Gifts in honor of  Tom Harder 	
	 Ms. M. Irene Verstraete
Gifts in memory of  Frances D. Harrell 	
	 Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Garcia
Gifts in memory of  Ashley P. Hendley 	
	 Mrs. Janice M. Hendley Baker ’53
Gifts in memory of  Theresa M. Hendley 	
	 Mrs. Janice M. Hendley Baker ’53
Gifts in memory of  Jim Kelly 	
	 Mr. Don Jorgensen ’57
Gifts in memory of  William J. Kelly 	
	 Mr. Robert O. Clark ’48
Gifts in memory of  Tracey Kettles 	
	 Mr. Bill Kettles
Gifts in memory of  Ann Knight 	
	 Mr. Pete Steinmeyer ’71
Gifts in memory of Father Rawley Myers 	
	 Dr. John R. Griffin
Gifts in memory of  James O. Newell 	
	 Mr. & Mrs. Milton O. Newell
Gifts in memory of  Juanita M. Orff 	
	 Mrs. Christina Brims ’67
Gifts in memory of  Josephine B. Perry 	
	 Dr. Carmel P. Perry ’65
Gifts in memory of  Mark Pounds 	
	 Mrs. Barbara A. Claypoole ’56
Gifts in memory of  Marilyn A. Raskob 	
	 Mr. & Mrs. Fred Stattman
Gifts in honor of  Edward J. Schlabotnick 	
	 Lt. Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. David E. Smith ’65
Gifts in honor of  Angela K. Shooner 	
	 Mr. & Mrs. Robert Shooner
Gifts in memory of  Leo R. Smentowski 	
	 Mrs. Marianne Smentowski Berdon ’58
Gifts in honor of  Dylan Tait 		
	 Mr. & Mrs. John Tait
Gifts in honor of  Emily A. Tait 		
	 Mr. & Mrs. John Tait
Gifts in honor of  Skyler R. Tait 	
	 Mr. & Mrs. John Tait
Gifts in honor of  The Keuhlen Family 	
	 Capt. & Mrs. Daniel T. Keuhlen

2015 GALA, GIFTS FROM THE HEART — The follow-
ing donors gave as part of the Gifts from the Heart appeal 
during St.Mary’s annual Gala. Proceeds from the 2015 
Gifts from the Heart appeal were split between marketing 
and operations.

Total Giving: more than $50,000

Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Balink
Mr. & Mrs. Bradley M. Barney

Ms. Ashley Bell
Dr. & Mrs. Brian Bell
Mr. Michael Biondini ‘66 and Mrs. Patti L. Haney ’66
Mr. & Mrs. William C. Boldt
Rev. Larry Brennan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Bukowski
Deacon & Mrs. David P. Bull
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Campbell
Mr. & Mrs. Hector Chavez
Dr. & Mrs. John V. Cichon Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Randall L. Cloud
Dr. & Mrs. J. Thomas Cross
Dr. & Mrs. Kevin Cuccinelli
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Defebaugh
Father Joe Dygert
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis M. Erenberger
Dr. & Mrs. Al J. Ernster
Mr. & Mrs. Michael O. Faricy
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Fowler
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Garcia
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Garduno
Mr. & Mrs. John Gebauer
Mrs. Patti L. Haney ’66
Mr. Paul J. & Mrs. Monique Hartman ’85
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Heiniger
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. Hickert
Mr. Benton R. Hoelting ’93 & 
	 Mrs. Laura Gasser Hoelting ’94
Mrs. Colette M. Hoelting
Mr. & Mrs. Leroy K. Hoelting
Lt. Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. John O. Holt Jr.
Lt. Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. Eugene J. Johnston
Mrs. Kathy Jung
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Klein
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Kraus
Mr. & Mrs. John Kraus
Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. Lavezzi
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry D. Levi
Dr. & Mrs. John Marta
Mr. & Mrs. Harry M. Martin
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Mrs. Marianne B. Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Mazany
Mr. James McArdle
Mr. & Mrs. Ky McCarty
Mr. Scott McReavy and Mrs. Rosemary Greenslade
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur A. Menichiello
Mr. & Mrs. Pat Mills
Mr. and Mrs. Joesph Muehlbauer
Mr. & Mrs. Brian J. Murphy ’80
Mrs. Sandra Hoelting Murphy ’83
Mr. & Mrs. Kyle Nelson
Mr. & Mrs. Tim O’Connor
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph W. O’Donnell
Mrs. Kathy O’Donnell ’75
Mr. & Mrs. Mark G. O’Donnell ’73
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Padrnos
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Pepper ’92
Mr. & Mrs. Slawomir Pietraszek
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony W. Raskob Jr. ’78
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Resman
Ms. Alexandra M. Rysavy ’10
Mr. & Mrs. Rob Rysavy
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Sheehan
Mr. & Mrs. Travis Silver
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Simmons
Dr. & Mrs. L. Lee Smith II ’86
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Sprehe
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Stinar
Dr. & Mrs. Jerome Tafolla
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Tapparo

Mr. & Mrs. Chris Telli
Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. Curt Torrence
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Wahl
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Weldele
Mr. & Mrs. Edward D. Wilcox

ST. MARY’S CATHOLIC EDUCATION FOUNDATION

Total Given: $51,872.00

The 1885 Fund

Bank of America
Mrs. Christina Brims ‘67
Dr. & Mrs. Al J. Ernster
Mr. & Mrs. Michael O. Faricy
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Garcia
Mr. Kevin A. Garcia ‘05
Mr. Michael Garcia ‘07
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip Gray ‘77
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Heiniger
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. Hickert
Mr. & Mrs. Terrence Madden
Mr. & Mrs. Harry M. Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Ky McCarty
Paravicini LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Raskob ‘81
Stinar & Zendajas, LLC
Dr. & Mrs. Jerome Tafolla

The Ernster-Blichmann Family Endowment Scholarship Fund

Dr. & Mrs. Al J. Ernster
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory A. Ernster ’77

The Tom Kelly Scholarship Fund

Mrs. Thomas S. Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Loo
Mr. Richard A. Miller

STEM GIFTS — The following donors gave in support of 
the SMHS STEM (science, technology, engineering, 
mathematics) program this past year.

Total Giving: $66,300.00

Nearly 60 anonymous donors
The Boeing Company
Carl W. & Carrie Mae Joslyn Charitable Trust
Dan and Stephanie Sernett Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Feldkamp
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Gibson
J. P. Morgan Chase Bank
Jerome V. Bruni Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas D. Kloenne
Mr. Edward A. Osborne
Project Lead the Way, Inc.
Qualtek Mfg., Inc
R. T. A., Inc
Raskob Foundation For Catholic Activities
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Resman
Rocky Mountain Chapter AFCEA
Michael Samora
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Sernett
The Columbus Foundation

Thank You

WE BELIEVE CAPITAL CAMPAIGN GIFTS — St. Mary’s High School 
launched the leadership phase of our “We Believe...Our Faith, Our Family, 
Our Future” campaign in April 2015. By June 30, several early supporters had 
pledged $1.23 million to be paid over the next three years. The public phase of the 
campaign has just launched and we invite all St. Mary’s supporters to pledge and 
contribute to the We Believe campaign. The generous donors below made gifts to 
St. Mary’s totaling $264,628.91 in the fiscal year ending June 30, 2015. The “We 
Believe” campaign focuses on reducing the school’s current debts and improving 
facilities.

Mr. & Mrs. William C. Boldt
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Bonelli ’51
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Bukowski
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Cimino
Mr. & Mrs. Donald L. Cloud
Mr. & Mrs. Brandon Coco
Dr. & Mrs. Joel A. Ernster ’72
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Garcia
Gerald D. Cimino Living Trust
The Most Reverend Richard C. Hanifen
Mr. Paul J. & Mrs. Monique Hartman ’85
Lt. Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. John O. Holt Jr.
Rev. Kyle Ingels
Lt. Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. Eugene J. Johnston
Mr. & Mrs. James Kirk
Mr. & Mrs. Art C. Klein
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Klein
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Kraus
Deacon & Mrs. Greg Papineau
Mr. Nader Ramzy and Mrs. Leah M. Ramzy ’93
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony W. Raskob Jr. ’78
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Raskob ’81
St. Mary’s Catholic Education Foundation
Dr. & Mrs. Jerome Tafolla
Dr. Stephanie R. Wallace
Deacon & Mrs. Robert L. Waller

We Believe...

The Annual Fund at St. Mary’s High School is the endorsement of the 
School’s mission by people who value the importance of affordable 
Catholic, college preparatory education for Southern Colorado. The 
Annual Fund supports all facets of student life at St. Mary’s, from 
academics to athletics to the arts. Your Annual Fund gift will make a 
difference in the lives of current students and it will honor our rich 
tradition, helping secure the future for generations of Pirates. Make 
your gift to St. Mary’s today by using the remittance envelope in this 
magazine or by giving online at www.smhscs.org. 
 
A Catholic College-Prep Family since 1885
For more information about the Annual Fund, visit www.smhscs.org 
or contact the Development Office at 
development@smhscs.org   
or 719-635-7540.

S T. MA R Y ’ S  H I G H  S C H O O L  A N N U A L  F U N D
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The 1885 Fund
Established at the 125th Anniversary 
Gala in 2010, the 1885 Fund honors those 
whose leadership, commitment and dedi-
cation have ensured the school’s continued 
success for its first 125 years and beyond. 
Honorees of the 1885 Fund include the 
Sisters of Loretto who founded the school 
in 1885; Monsignors Raber, Kipp, Kelly, 
and Hoffman, who guided the school as 
pastors, superintendents and principals; lay 
leaders such as Leo Smentowski ’54, Tom 
Kelly and Andy Middlemist and, of course, 
the hundreds of faculty, staff and religious, 
including Fr. Rawley Myers, who served 
the school unselfishly over the decades. The 
fund provides ongoing general operating 
support of St. Mary’s High School.

The Ertel Family Endowed  
Scholarship
On an ordinary Friday afternoon in the 
spring of 2002, Patrick Ertel ’68 walked 
into SMHS and made an extraordinary gift. 

“I want the school to have this for schol-
arships for those in need,” he said as he 
handed over an envelope. “These are some 
investments I inherited from my family. I 
managed them for some time, but have lost 
interest in them and have decided that they 
would be best used for this purpose.”

Upon graduating, Ertel entered the 
seminary, but ultimately discerned that he 
did not have a calling to the priesthood. 
His love of the Church and of SMHS, 
however, continued to grow as he spent the 
next 35 years in various forms of service to 
others, first in the Peace Corps and then 
as a community volunteer. Grateful for the 
education that he received SMHS,  
Ertel decided to create an endowed fund 
in his family’s name. The Ertel Family En-
dowed Scholarship Fund provides a lasting 
revenue for financial aid. Ertel hopes to 
add to the fund in the years ahead. 

The Ernest J. Golobic  
Endowed Scholarship
Ernest J. Golobic moved to Colorado 
Springs more than 20 years ago upon re-
tiring from the USPS in Chicago. Though 

he and his wife, Catherine, had no formal 
connection to SMHS, they valued Catholic 
education and began to support the school 
with yearly gifts to the Annual Fund. 

When Mr. Golobic’s sister-in-law, 
Margaret A. Rick, passed away she left 
him a modest inheritance. To honor his 
sister-in-law for her generosity and his 
wife’s commitment to Catholic education, 
Mr. Golobic chose to create the Margaret 
A. Rick Endowed Memorial Scholarship 
Fund to support the school’s financial aid 
program. This permanent fund provides 
the school with revenue to help ensure that 
SMHS will be available to those in need. 

Shortly before his death in 2004, Mr. 
Golobic contributed some of his own as-
sets to the scholarship fund and, with his 
daughter’s encouragement, changed the 
name of the fund to The Ernest J. Golobic 
Family Endowed Scholarship Fund.

The Ernster-Blichmann Family  
Endowed Scholarship
Greg Ernster ’77 and his wife, Suzanne 
Blichmann Ernster, parents of Lauren ’06 
and Paul ’08, established the Ernster-
Blichmann Family Endowed Scholarship 
to provide need-based tuition assistance 
to students, particularly those interested in 
math, the sciences, sports, and/or debate. 
When possible, the gifts follow the receiv-
ing students for their entire time at SMHS 
so long as their need is proven to the Foun-
dation each year.

The Tom Kelly Scholarship Fund
The St. Mary’s Catholic Education Foun-
dation has established the Tom Kelly 
Scholarship Fund in memory of Tom Kelly, 
who faithfully served the St. Mary’s High 
School community as a member of the 
school board, foundation board, and in ad-
visory capacity for more than 25 years. The 
fund benefits scholarship and financial aid 
programs of St. Mary’s High School.”

The Clergy Fund
The St. Mary’s Catholic Education Foun-
dation established the Clergy Fund to assist 
with the funding of the clergy office at St. 

Mary’s High School, including the salary 
of a school chaplain and supplies needed to 
carry out the mission of the office.

Anna Stevens Scholarship Fund
A local community volunteer and philan-
thropist, Anna Stevens desired to leave a 
lasting legacy through her estate. As part 
of her estate plan, she established the Anna 
Stevens Scholarship Fund to provide need-
based tuition assistance to St. Mary’s High 
School students.  

The Good Sisters Fund
Named in honor of Srs. Valerie and Ann 
Monica Pierce, the Good Sisters Fund 
supplements funding of the school’s cur-
riculum and teacher development. Each 
semester, the departments heads submit 
grant requests to the principal for funding 
of curriculum or programs that would 
not otherwise be available. The principal 
prioritizes the requests for the Foundation 
board which, pursuant to the Fund, awards 
$1,500 per semester in grants.  

In creating the Fund, Sr. Valerie hoped 
that it grow through additional gifts from 
SMHS families, friends, and alumni.

The Tafolla Family Fund
Patrice and Jerry Tafolla established the 
Tafolla Family Fund endowment in grati-
tude for all SMHS has provided their family, 
including an excellent education for their 
daughter, Sarah ’13, and son, Michael ’15. 
Their association with the school is a life-
long relationship rooted in faith, community, 
and a sense of belonging. 

The Tafolla Family Fund is a legacy 
gift, providing permanent funding for debt 
relief and tuition assistance. At the end of 
each fiscal year, 5 percent of the balance of 
the fund is available to the school for the 
following school year.

The Tafollas intend to be lifelong sup-
porters of SMHS, through the Annual 
Fund and events like the Golf Classic and 
the Gala, and by adding to the endowment 
fund. They encourage other families to con-
sider a gift that will provide for the finan-
cial future of the school. 

Funds of the St. Mary’s Catholic Education Foundation
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Football
The 2015 season was a rebuilding one for the football team. 

Archie Malloy joined the Pirates 
as head coach after spending the 
last 13 season as the head coach 
at Mitchell High School. It was 
a challenging year—essentially 
it was a JV team with only 
four seniors who had varsity 
experience. Although the team 

went winless on the season, linebacker Dylan Tait ‘16 set the St. 
Mary’s career tackle record with 301 and was in the top five in the 
state with 119 season tackles.  The previous record of 186 tackles 
was held by Burton Crosby ‘09. Next year football will drop to the 
1A level.

Volleyball
Digging in and working hard describe the volleyball Pirates 
2015 season. And that hard work led to success. They won their 
regional in dramatic 
fashion--coming 
back from being 
two games down to 
win the next three 
games--giving them 
a state tourney 
berth. The Pirates 
lost in the first 
round of the state tournament, but finished as one of the Top 10 
3A teams in the state. The team finished with an overall record 
of 18-9 and a Tri-Peaks League record of 10-2. With only three 
seniors, the volleyball team’s future is promising; they have a 
solid group of juniors and sophomores ready to step in.

Boys Soccer
The boys soccer team struggled overall during the 2015 season 
finishing with an overall record of 3-11-1. League play was a 
more evenly matched with 
the Pirates ending the season 
with a league record of 2-2-1. 
An equal number of seniors 
and freshman made up the 
majority of the roster. After the 
season ended, Coach Robert 
Kennedy has stepped down 
to pursue an Educational Degree. Gregg Braha, the current girls’ 
soccer coach, stepping in as the new head coach.

Softball
Coach David Hyland didn’t know what to expect of the softball 
team this year. Last year the team won only six games all season. 

With no seniors on the roster 
and five freshman in the 
starting line up in this year, it  
could have been a building 
year. Instead, the team went 
12-8 overall and 2-3 in league 
play,  and made it to regionals, 

where they lost in the first round. Pitcher MacKenzie Boyer ‘18 
made all-conference honors.  Congratulations to MacKenzie! 

Golf
The members of the boys golf team worked hard throughout 
the season, resulting in success and 
improvement. Early in the season the 
varsity team finished fourth in the 
team category at a tournament at the 
Hollydot Golf Course in Colorado City. 
Jimmy Velten ‘16 won that tournament 
and Stephen Sabish ‘18 finished 
12th. To finish out the season, Velten 
qualified for the state tournament, 
where he finished 25th in the 3A 
championship. He had the best two-
round score with a plus-20. Sabish and Logan Almquist ‘19 lead a 
group of golfers returning next year.

Cross Country
Both the boys and girls cross country teams have much to be 
proud of this season. The boys team finished fifth at regionals 
to qualify for state, where they finished 14th overall, up from 
last year’s 19th-place finish. The girls team just missed qualifying 
for state, placing sixth at regionals and coming up six points 
short. But two of the girls team members qualified for state as 
individual runners. Hannah 
McReavy ‘18 finished fourth 
at state in 3A girls division, 
after placing first at regionals. 
Ana Muehlbauer ‘18 took 
ninth place at regionals, 
which qualified her for state.

Earlier in the season at the Pueblo Central Cross Country 
Invitational Adam Maal ‘19 broke the St. Mary’s freshman cross 
country record with a time of 17:30.

Sports

sports action photos: Diane Torrence



18

ATV network sports show used 
to start with the words, “The 
thrill of victory; the agony 
of defeat.” They are words 

every athlete can relate to. Participating 
in sports teaches many lessons, which 
the newest members of the St. Mary’s 
Athletic Hall of Fame reflected on during 
this year’s induction ceremony in October. 

The 2015 inductees were Don Martin 
‘61, basketball and football; Ted Peralta 
‘69, track, basketball, and football; Stefan 
Von Campe ‘93, track; Mark Pepper ‘95, 
football; and Christina Whitelaw ‘10, 
volleyball, basketball, and soccer.

Martin, the Floor General
Martin, who stood at 5 feet, 8 inches in 
high school, wasn’t a big physical presence 
on the basketball court or the football field. 
But using his talent and determination, 
Martin left his mark on both sports. 
Martin was the point guard for the 1961 
team, which is possibly the best team in 
St. Mary’s history. The 1961 team won the 
first state parochial school championship 
and Martin was named to the all-state 
first parochial team. In football, Martin as 
quarterback was a leader as well. In fact, 
he still holds the school record for longest 
pass completion with a 95-yard pass 
against Denver St. Joseph.

Mickey Elliot ‘63 accepted the award 
for Martin, who was unable to attend the 
ceremony. In comments read by Elliot, 
Martin said that his parents had choice of 
where he attended school, and the choice 
to attend St. Mary’s changed his life. 

Peralta, Goal Setter
Peralta is a two-time 3A state shot put 
champion, still holds the St. Mary’s shot 
put record at 62-feet, 8-inches, and made 
several all-city teams for football and 
basketball.

For Peralta’s first two years of high 
school, shot put wasn’t his sport. But 
after a coach gave him a copy of Psycho-

Cybernetics by Maxwell Maltz, he decided 
to set his sights on the state shot put title. 

“That book taught me that you can 
accomplish whatever your mind can 
conceive and believe,” he said. “I think 
that’s what St. Mary’s has always been 
about. This school has always had a 
tremendeous attitude of competition and 
sportsmanship.”

Once Peralta conceived the goal of the 
shot put state title and believed he could 
accomplish it, he did. It was an attitude 
that carried over to his football and 
basketball experiences too.

“We always had this attitude that the 
next game, we’d win,” he said. “It didn’t 
matter who we were playing. We believed 
we’d win.”

Peralta encouraged St. Mary’s current 
student athletes, who were gathered for 
the ceremony, to adopt a similar attitude.

“Current students, what you do you, if 
you can conceive it and believe it, you can 
achieve it,” he said. 

Von Campe, High Jumper
Von Campe set records in track, only to 
break them himself. He garnered four 
state titles during his career at St. Mary’s 
and still holds the school record for long 
jump and high jump.

Von Campe went on to a successful 
college career at Idaho State University. 
He still holds records there in the 
pentathlon and long jump.

Von Campe couldn’t attend the 
ceremony. His award was accepted by his 
sister Sabrina, who read remarks that he 
had written. In the remarks, Von Campe 
thanked his parents, teammates, and 
coaches for helping him to achieve his 
goals.

Pepper, Record Holder
It has been 20 years since Pepper was 
setting records on the St. Mary’s football 
field. He still holds St. Mary’s records for 

most yards in a season with 1,482, most 
touchdowns in a season with 29, and 
most tackles in a season with 80. But, he 
said, although many things have changed, 
including the field that the Pirates play on, 
his time at the school seems like yesterday. 

“We practiced in Monument Valley 
Park because we didn’t have our own 
football field,” he said. “But the facilities 
didn’t matter because St. Mary’s is about 
the people--the students, parents, and 
teachers who make up the St. Mary’s 
community.”

Pepper continues to be a part of the 
St. Mary’s community, now as a parent-

-his daughter, Madison, is a junior at the 
school. He emphasized to the current 
students that what they are part of is 
something special.

“I hope each student realizes how special 
it is to go here,” Pepper said. “Your parents 
have options about school and choosing St. 
Mary’s shows how much they care about 
you. They allow you to be a St. Mary’s 
Pirate, and that’s such a special honor.”

Whitelaw, All-Around Athlete
Whitelaw’s St. Mary’s athletic career saw 
success in three sports. She was a player 
of the year in basketball, a soccer state 
championship MVP, and made all-state in 
volleyball. Her No. 4 St. Mary’s jersey has 
been retired.

Although Whitelaw’s time at St. Mary’s 
was the most recent, she said it is not the 
specifics of her athletic endeavors that she 
remembers.

“Everyone tells you that you never 
remember the scores and the games the 
win or lose, and that’s so true,” she said. 

“What you remember is who you were 
with--your teammates and coaches. You 
remember the bus rides and the hotel 
stays. I cherish those memories.” 

Whitelaw agreed that St. Mary’s is 
a special place made up of a special 
community.

“I’m grateful for the opportunity to go 
here and to be back today to accept this 
award,” Whitelaw said. l

5 Added to Hall of Fame 
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The 2015 St. Mary’s Athletic Hall of Fame inductees were honored at the home football game on Oct. 16, where they were presented with their awards. From left are: 
Ted Peralta ‘69; Sabrina XXX, sister of Stefan Von Campe ‘93 who was unable to attend the ceremony; Mark Pepper ‘95; and Christina Whitelaw ‘10. Also part of the 
2015 Athletic Hall of Fame Class of 2015 is Don Martin ‘61, who was also unable to attend the ceremony. Martin and Von Campe are pictured below in photos from the 
afternoon induction ceremony in the St. Mary’s gym.

photos: Diane Torrence
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When Nick and Margaret 
Colarelli and their family 
decided they wanted to 
do some kind of service 

together, they had no idea it would lead to 
establishing the Fostering Hope Foundation, 
an organization that supports foster children 
and their families. Nor did the Colarellis ever 
think starting the organization would lead to 
them being awarded St. Mary’s 2015 Marian 
Award.

“It’s hard to describe how we feel about 
receiving the Marian Award,” Nick Colarelli 
said. “One, we were surprised. Two, we were 
humbled by it. And three, we were a bit 
overwhelmed. But we very much felt honored 
by it.”

The Marian Award is presented by the St. 
Mary’s High School Board of Directors in 
recognition of unselfish service to others and 
outstanding contributions to the community. 
The award has been presented annually since 2001. The Colarellis 
were presented with the award after Mass with Bishop Sheridan 
at St. Mary’s High School on Oct. 21.

Idea into Action
Colarelli said the service idea began to germinate in 2002 when 
the couple, their five children, and their grandchildren decided 
they wanted to find a way they could work together to give back 
to the community. They began looking at options and finally 
decided that they wanted to do something to help foster children 
and their families. 

“We asked foster families what kind of help they could use, 
which helped us define the program,” Colarelli said. 

Then the family established Fostering Hope, through which 
teams of volunteers help and support foster families who 
are parenting foster children from traumatic and difficult 
backgrounds. Fostering Hope has 36 teams from 27 local faith 
communities working with foster families in El Paso County.

The teams support the families in a variety of ways, everything 
from providing meals to babysitting to tutoring to helping get the 
kids to various court mandated appointments. But, Colarelli said, 
often the most important support the team members provide is 
simply a listening ear. 

“Fostering can be a frustrating job,” he said. “With the team 
members, the foster parents can let down their guard and share all 
of the hard and sad things they deal with. That relief helps keep 
them going; just knowing that someone cares.”

Seeing Results
St. Mary’s board member Patrice Tafolla nominated the 

Colarellis for the 2015 Marian Award. Tafolla has been a 
Fostering Hope team member for about three years, serving a 
team formed at her parish, which is St. Patrick Church. 

“Each team member’s individual commitment is not huge, but 
the team’s total contribution adds up to great support for the 
foster family,” Tafolla said. “The parents have ‘extended family’ 
to rely on, and get well-deserved breaks for themselves, which 
leads to a feeling  of empowerment that helps them succeed in 
providing a stable, nurturing family environment in which the 
kids not only have a chance to heal, but to thrive!”

Tafolla said the local Department of Human Services has seen 
the positive impact that Fostering Hope has had and has asked 
the Foundation to double its number of teams. 

“Nick and Margaret and all five of their children decided 
together to make a difference in the lives of foster children, who 
are often shuffled from one home to another in the foster care 
system and too often end up on the streets,” Tafolla said. “The 
foundation they started is making a difference, every day, in the 
lives of foster families.”

Deserved Recognition
Colarelli said that over the last four years, Fostering Hope has 
had an increasing connection to St. Mary’s High School. It is a 
connection that his family really enjoys, Colarelli said. “It’s neat to 
see the enthusiasm of the St. Mary’s kids,” he said.

During the 2011-2012 school year, then junior Colton 

2015 Marian Award Goes 			  to Colarellis

Nick and Margaret Colarelli were presented with the 2015 Marian Award by St. Mary’s Board President Tom 
Resman (left) and Principal Jim Felice (right) after Mass on Oct. 21.

photo: Diane Torrence
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2015 Marian Award Goes 			  to Colarellis
Calandrella approached the Colarellis about serving an internship 
with the foundation. After that, Calandrella began to spread the 
word about the work that Fostering Hope was doing. As a result, 
for the last two years Fostering Hope has been the recipient of 
the money raised during St. Mary’s Penny Wars drive sponsored 
by the Youth Philanthropy Club. Calendrella said in the time he’s 
know the Colarellis, their generosity, kindness, and passion have 
always shined through.

“They are completely committed to the cause of improving the 
lives of foster children, a marginalized group deeply in need of our 
support.,” Calandrella said. “The work they do is not glamorous or 
recognized properly. They have made substantial professional and 
personal sacrifices to ensure the success of Fostering Hope. Yet 
they pour their hearts into Fostering Hope because they know 
how crucial the impact is on the lives of the children.”

In the next five years, Colarelli said Fostering Hope plans to find 
new ways to help, specifically to focus on foster kids that are aging 
out of the foster care system. As they move into their 20s, he said 
these former foster kids need adults they can trust to help guide 
them through the big changes that come in adulthood.

“Most have no family support and the stats for kids aging out 
of the system are pretty bleak,” Colarelli said. “They need adult 
support, people they can call to help them with finding jobs, 
getting insurance, budgeting; a lot of the things that parents do for 
their kids. We want to provide an even larger extended family for 
these kids so that will be our primary focus over the next five years.”

Given the Church’s recent focus on uplifting the family, Tafolla 
said it seemed a fitting year to honor the Colarellis and their 
commitment to helping families.

“Pope Francis’ recent visit to Philadelphia focused on celebrating 
the family--the sanctuary of love and life,” she said. “And as the 
Year for Marriage and Family proclaimed by Bishop Sheridan 
comes to a conclusion, it is fitting that Nick and Margaret 
Colarelli are being honored for their work supporting families to 
be fully alive. Like Mary, our Blessed Mother, they serve others 
with faith in God and with genuine humility.” l

2001
Leo Smentowski ‘54 

2002
Father Rawley Myers

2003
Andrew Middlemist

2004
Leonard L. Buresh

2005
Betty Elliott Faricy ‘70

2006
John D. McCord

2007
Bambi Venetucci

2008
Don Mersman ‘71

2009
Thomas S. Kelly

2010
Bishop Richard C. Hanifen

2011
Chuck Murphy ’54

2012
Leroy Hoelting 

2013
Father Bill Carmody

2014
Jack and Bernadette Johnston

2015
Nick and Margaret Colarelli

Marian Award
Recipients

“Like Mary, our Blessed Mother, 
[the Colarellis] serve others 

with faith in God and 
with genuine humility.”

- Patrice Tafolla
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Class Notes

. . . . . . . . 1960-1969. . . . . . . .
Sports are an important part of any 

school, as they bring together the com-
munity in a unified effort to support 
the athletes. Mickey Elliot ‘63 is hoping 
to get more Pirate alumni involved in 
supporting the current Pirate sports 
teams. “While we may not have had 
powerhouse teams every year, we 
played with pride and a sense of 
sportsmanship,” Elliott said. “We never 
give up.” In his quest to get more SMHS 
alumni involved with the school and 
its students, Elliott started a Facebook 
Group entitled “SMHS Athletic Alumni 
Group” (https://www.facebook.com/
groups/745713618891661/). The pur-
pose of the group is to communicate 
the history of St. Mary’s High School 
sports programs with interested alum-
ni, in hopes that they will support the 
school, its students, and its athletic pro-
grams, not just monetarily but by being 
involved with the programs. Also this 
fall, Elliott started an e-mail initiative 
entitled “oldpiratesclub” through which 
he will publish articles on St. Mary’s 
sports programs, players, coaches, and 
supporters.  In the future, this may lead 
to the establishment of an alumni orga-
nization to support St. Mary’s athletic 
sports programs.

. . . . . . . . 2000-2013 . . . . . . . . 
Captain Kevin Garcia ‘05 recently 

graduated from the Army’s Maneuver 
Captains Career Course at WHINSEC.  
This six-month course covers Army 
planning and tactics and is taught 
completely in Spanish. Cpt. Garcia 
received top honors and is currently 
stationed at Fort Benning, Georgia.

Michael Coco ‘07 is completing his 
Novitiate (second year of formation) 
with the Capuchin Franciscans at 
the San Lorenzo Friary in Santa Ynez, 
California.The Capuchin Novitiate is 
a time of reflection and growth in 
spirituality while discerning God’s call. 

After graduating 
from St. Mary’s, 
Coco attended 
Colorado School 
of Mines, where 
he earned a 
bachelor of 
science in physics 
engineering 
and a master of science in electrical 
engineering. He spent a year working 
in Italy for the University of Turin in 
astrophysics before entering formation 
with the Capuchin Franciscans in July 
2014. Coco served his Postulancy (first 
year of formation) with the Brothers 
and Priests at the Solanus Casey Friary 
in Colorado Springs, learning about 
Franciscan Spiritualty and serving the 
local homeless, elderly, and immigrant 
communities.

Stephen VanGampleare ‘08 won the Rock 
‘n’ Roll Denver Marathon on Oct. 18 
with a time of 2:43:51. The marathon, 
which VanGampleare has won twice, 
celebrated its 10th and final year in ‘15.

 Julia Harris ‘09 graduated from the 
University of Notre Dame in May 2015 
with a master of fine arts degree in 
creative writing. She was awarded 
the Billy Maich Academy of American 
Poets Prize for the best group of 
poems by an undergraduate or grad-
uate student at Notre Dame. Harris 
is working at a software company in 
southern California.

Patrick Trentman ‘10 graduated from 
the USAF Academy in May 2014 and, 
following space operations training in 
California, will be launching satellites 
at Cape Canaveral, Fla.

Sean Trentman ‘11 graduated with a 
bachelor’s degree in criminal justice 
from the University of Colorado, Colo-
rado Springs in May 2015. Three days 
later, he started five months of training 
at the North Dakota State Trooper 

Academy. He finished the training in 
October 2015 and is on the job at his 
initial assignment in Williston, ND, 
patrolling the highways and oil fields 
of northwestern North Dakota.

Amy Resman 
‘13 and Jake 
Kuehlen  
‘12  were 
engaged in 
the summer 
of 2015 
and plan 
to marry at 
St. Patrick 
Church in late 2016. 

Christopher Ottesen ‘15 has joined a 
student organization at Embry-Riddle 
called CyberEye. The organization finds 
vulnerabilities and malicious files, and 
reports them to several agencies in 
Arizona to counter the threats. The 
reports eventually make their way to 
the FBI, then are put out worldwide.

In the spring, Cassidy Anderson ‘15 was 
named the 
St. Francis 
Hospital 
Teen 
Volunteer 
of the Year. 
Here An-
derson is pictured with the St. Francis 
Volunteer Staff at a luncheon at the 
Cheyenne Mountain Resort.  Anderson 
has volunteered at the hospital since 
August 2012 and has more than 150 
hours in pediatrics ward.

	 . . . . . . . . .          In Memorium. . . . . . . . . . . .

Richard Little ’65 died April 4, 2015.

Genon Kerby, wife of Robert Kerby’s ’47, 
passed away March 15, 2015.

Juanita Annette (Nita) Bowling ’54 died 
this summer. In lieu of flowers, her 
family asked that donations be made 
to SMHS in honor of her.



23

For 39 years, supporters of St. Mary’s High 
School have come out each fall to support the 
school at the annual Golf Classic. This year’s 
event was held at the Country Club of Colorado 
on Friday, Sept. 25.  

Each year the money raised at the tournament 
goes to the St. Mary’s tuition assistance fund. 
This year when the last putt had been sunk about 
$22,000 had been raised.

The Golf Classic brings out many repeat com-
petitors as alumni, faculty and staff, and current 
St. Mary’s families participate in support of the 
school. In fact, this year’s winning foursome, 
which included Dan Stapleton, John Stapleton 
Jr., Gil Garcia, and Brent Dzurik, where repeat 
competitors. And Dan Stapleton and John 
Stapleton have tasted the sweetness of a Golf 
Classic win before, when their foursome was the 
top team in 2012. 

While it’s fun for old friends to catch up at 
the annual event, there is always room for more 
golfers. Each year Penny Heiniger, chair of the 
event, hopes more families and businesses will join in the fun. 

“We’re hoping to increase the participation of family and business 
teams each year,” Heiniger said. “A family or business team is a foursome 
that includes at least three participants that belong to the same family or 
work at the same business.” 

New this year was the Pirate Power program. For a donation, golfers 
were able to tap into Pirate Power, where a Pirate golf team member hit 
the drive off the tee for the golfer on a Par 5 hole.  It was a fun chance 

for St. Mary’s supporters to interact with the golf team members. 

For more than a decade, Mortgage Solutions Financial has been the 
tournament sponsor. And Murphy Construction returned this year as 
one of the dinner sponsors. Each year there are many ways that sponsors 
can get involved in the event—from becoming a second tournament or 
dinner sponsor to sponsoring a team or a being tee sponsor. 

This year 80 golfers participated. There were two major sponsors, two 
hole-in-one sponsors, six team tee sponsors, and seven tee sponsors. 
Sixteen volunteers helped the day go smoothly. l

Development

Golf Classic Brings $20,000+ for Tuition Assistance

The winning foursome at this year’s Golf Classic were Gil Garcia, Brent Dzurik, Dan Stapleton, and John 
Stapleton Jr.

photo: Diane Torrence

In Grateful Acknowledgment  
of the 39th Annual  
Golf Classic Supporters

Tournament Sponsor
Mortgage Solutions Financial

Dinner Sponsor
Murphy Constructors

Hole-In-One Sponsor
O’Donnell Insurance Agency
Colorado Ski & Golf

Tee Favor Sponsor
Jerry and Patrice Tafolla
Peak Vista Family Dentistry

Awards Sponsor
Richard & Anne Stockelman

2015 Prize Winners
1st Place Team: 
Stapleton~Stapleton~Garcia~Dzurik

2nd Place Team:
McGrath~Benson~Howe~Strum

3rd Place Team:
Burrell~Bramas~Kraus~Kraus

Best Business Team:
Niebur Golf

Best Family Team:
Hoelting Family

Longest Drive:
Gil Garcia, men; Lisa Martin, women

Closest to the Pin:
Scott Hoelting, men; Karen Dungan, women
 

2015 Sponsors
All Seasons Heating & Air Conditioning
BBVA Compass Bank
Bucher Design Studio Inc.
Catholic Diocese of Colorado Springs
Colorado Ski and Golf 
Hoelting & Co., Inc.
Knights of Columbus Council #4699
Knights of Columbus Council #11730
Little Caesars – Michael & Deborah Scruggs
Madden Family

Mortgage Financial Solutions – Rob Clennan
Murphy Constructors – Chuck Murphy 
Niebur Development
Officescapes
Olson Plumbing & Heating – Mike Bukowski
Pat Francis Trucking
Solubit – Bill Raskob
Stinar & Zendejas, LLC
The Sign Shop
Taylor Farms – Bill Stevenson

2015 Gift Donors
Biaggi’s
Bonefish Grill
Bronco Billy’s Sports Bar and Casino
Carl’s Jr.
Cheyenne Mountain Conference Resort
Cheyenne Shadows Golf Course
Chili’s Grill and Bar
Colorado Springs Country Club
Concept Restaurants, Inc. – The Ritz Grill
Costco Wholesale – Nevada
Country Club of Colorado
Phil Eyen
Flying Horse Country Club

Golfsmith
JH Foods – Carl’s Jr.
Kneader’s Bakery
Little Caesar’s Pizza 
Lucha Cantina
Luigi’s Restaurant
Marigold Café & Bakery
Monument Hill Country Club
On the Border – North Academy
On the Border - Southgate
Pappy’s Golf Shop
Patty Jewett Bar & Grill
Patty Jewett Golf Course
Penrose Cancer Center
Plum Creek Golf Course
Ranch Foods Direct (Good Food Concepts, 

LLC)
Sam’s Club – Venetucci Blvd.
Starbucks – Southgate
Starbucks – Tejon
Marnie and Dave Terry
The Broadmoor
The Ridge at Castle Pines
Trader Joe’s
Valley Hi Golf Course 
WalMart – Powers and Woodmen
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Address Corrections
Your address is important to us!  Please send your address and e-mail changes to St. Mary’s High School by e-mail to info@smhscs.org, so we can send publications to you in a 
timely manner. Thanks for your help!

Save the Date
February 5, 2016 . . . . . . . . .        Catholic Schools Week All School Mass
February 10 . . . . . . . . . . . . .            Ash Wednesday
March 27. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               Easter
April 16. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                Annual Gala-Celebrating 130 years of St. Mary’s
May 16 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                Baccalaureate Mass and Graduation

The 1885 Society Needs Your Legacy Help!
What is the 1885 Society?
The 1885 Society is a recognition of the St. Mary’s Catholic Education Foundation (SMCEF, a 501c3 
non-profit organization) given to benefactors who have remembered St. Mary’s High School (SMHS) in 
their Last Will and Testament (Estate Plan).

Why 1885 Society Needs Your Legacy Help.
Until recently in SMHS’s 130 year history, our beloved high school had never sought an endowment to provide for tuition assistance for our students.  Like most 
Catholic schools, SMHS had always depended on the Lord to provide through Diocesan and Parish Budgets, annual fundraising, and modest tuition.  With the virtual 
elimination of Teaching Orders in our Church, and with the rise of State sponsored Charter schools (Government money used to open specialty public high schools 
competing with private high schools) tuition has increased putting our students’ families in greater need for tuition assistance in order to attend our Diocese’s only 
Catholic high school.  

What Can You Do for the 1885 Society?
By remembering SMHS in your Last Will and Testament (Estate Plan) with a gift of your assets, your after-death gift will help grow the St. Mary’s Catholic Education 
Foundation’s tuition assistance endowment from $213,000 to…you choose.

How Can I Get Started and Help SMHS though the 1885 Society?
SIMPLE, Just call St. Mary’s High School Development Office at 719-635-7540, ext. 38, and let them know you’d like to speak with the Foundation Board President, and 
I will call you back to discuss your desire to help our beloved St. Mary’s High School!

Thank you for your help!
Gregory Garcia, President		  Michael Pepper, Vice President		  Randy Cloud, Secretary		  Lee Madden, Treasurer
Susan Ross, Member			   Dr. George Ulrich, Member		  John Stinar, Legal Counsel

P.S.  SMHS is currently undertaking a Capital Campaign and a 2015-16 Annual Fund Drive to support the CURRENT needs of the school.  The Foundation seeks 
not to detract from your current giving, but asks you to prayerfully consider remembering SMHS in your Last Will and Testament today.


